CoC Monthly Meeting Minutes

Multi Purpose Room

Greenville Housing Authority

1103 Broad Street, Greenville, NC

October 8, 2014

Present
Melissa Adamson, United Way

Sharon Edwards Alexander, Pitt County Social Services

Tommy Cloyd, Disability Advocates & Resource Center
Pastor Rodney Coles, Churches Outreach Network

Darone Dancy, NC Works

Danacy Darone, NC Commerce

Debra Edwards, Greenville Community Shelter

Deloris Farmer, Pitt County Planning

Christina Hall, United Way

Joann Harris-Parker, Living Water Abundant Life Ministries
Jonas Hill, Pitt County Planning

Barrett Kahl, Family Endeavors

Tonette Latham, Greenville Community Shelter

Gloria Leak, Vocational Rehabilitation

Linda Mandell, Pitt County Planning

Sara Munzer

Catonnia Pitt, Center for Family Violence
Tujuanda Sanders, Greenville Housing Authority

Bob Williams, Greenville Community Shelter

Talaika Williams, ECHB

Minutes

The minutes were reviewed and passed.
ESG Grant

The funding for the ESG grant was approved.  It is not yet know when the monies become available, but it is hoped by the end of the month.  Bob Williams said it is supposed to be Oct. 1, but they may be a bit slow.  
BOS Review of Grants
BOS requires that grants that go to HUD have to be reviewed by them.  Most everyone should have theirs in by now.  The next piece of that – Deloris is on Scorecard and Georgia E. is on ranking.

Coordinated Assessment Training

There are nine people going to the training from our CoC.
10 Year Program

The 5 year update was presented to City Counsel on Monday.  With Paulette White leaving, it was thought that it was a good time to reassess how we are doing.  It was suggested that a neutral agency be in place to coordinate efforts.  It would be a partnership between United Way, the County and the City.  United Way is very interested in this coordination.  

It seems to be that the County government is more involved than the City.  At this point, United Way would like to meet with the City, a couple of the interested counsel  members, and the Shelter and figure out what a true partnership would actually look like and figure out if we continue as we have or will make adjustments.  The meeting would discuss filling a position, not housing people so that person could look for other grants that would help to house people.  That person would keep track of when meetings are and going to meetings so that BoS would be a part of that more actively than Bob can be.  It appeared that the City was proposing to put a $10,000 amount on the table over a 5 year period which is not nearly what the County is contributing.  CBG money can only be used for programs, not for personnel.
Marion Blackburn seemed unaware of what had been done, but was interested.  She may be a potential advocate for the Shelter and 10 Year Plan.
Housing Programs
Georgia Ensley not present.
Tujuanda Saunders reports no availabilities. 
Tonette – has one opening.  Must have some income and have a disability.  It does not have to be a disability as defined by Social Security.  There is no formal criteria, persons are reviewed on a case by case basis.
Soar – Disability Applications
	
	September 2014
	Total

	Referrals
	2
	92

	Submitted
	1
	41

	Approved
	1
	16

	Denied
	0
	 7

	Pending
	3
	

	Closed – other
	1
	16


An explanation of Soar was given for the benefit of United Way.
Anouncements

Pastor Coles announced a few programs handled by Churches Outreach Network. 

There will be a Standdown on Friday, October 24 at the Eppes Center, 400 Nash Street in Greenville from 9am-2pm. (volunteer times 8am-4pm, which is a day of helping homeless veterans.  Volunteers and donations are needed to help with the event.  Donations can be new clothes, packaged water or packaged food.  

Monetary donation scan be made to QSA Foundation and mailed to PO Box 2767, Winterville, NC 28590.  Please email Sheila@qsafoundation.org.
Family Endeavors announced they are receiving $2,000,000 to help low income veterans that are homeless or facing eviction.  They can help with everything except bills and medical insurance.  Last year they served 44 counties in NC, 1018 vets with case management  and emergency financial assistance.  This year hoping to help 1400.  Their site is www.familyendeavors.org.
Next meeting:  November 12, 2014 at 9:00am
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